The Honorable Lourdes A. Leon Guerrero, Governor of Guam, and the Honorable Joshua F.
Tenorio, Lieutenant Governor of Guam through the Director of the Department of Public
Works (DPW) is soliciting proposals for the following project:

] Anticipated Anticipated Issuance Of
Project Name Project # Project Description c0nfer:nce RFP Letter Of Executed Basic

Submittal Intent To Award Agreement
The project requires islandwide bridge inspections, safety evaluation, and

ISLANDWIDE GU-THS-IBIS(003) load rating services of Guam’s bridge structures in conformance with the 16-SEP-24 25-SEP-24 22-0CT-24 27-DEC-24 25-APR-25
BRIDGE AND National Bridge Inspection Standards, American Association of State
ANCILLARY Highway and Transportation Officials, and Federal Highway
INSPECTION Administration policies and guidance. Additionally, the project also
SERVICES requires the inventory and inspection of ancillary (non-bridge) structures

as part of a broader asset management strategy. These structures
include, but are not limited to, traffic signal poles, streetlight poles,
retaining walls, large signs, drainage structures, culverts, underground
injection control devices, and bus shelters.

NOTES FOR REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES

1. Sealed proposals must be submitted to the 2nd Floor, Division of Highways Building Room 5. A Pre-Proposal conference / teleconference will be held at the DPW on the
201, Department of Public Works, 542 North Marine Corps Drive, Tamuning, Guam 96913, date specified above, at 9:00 A.M. via teleconference call and in-person
no later than 4:00 P.M., on the date specified above. [limited space available; to reserve, please call DPW at (671) 649-3121 or

email highways@dpw.guam.gov]. The call-in number is outlined in Section IX.

2. Please note that all Proposal documents and related Addenda can be obtained at the 2nd General Requirements, (2) Pre-Proposal Conference/Teleconference. All
Floor, Division of Highways Building Room 201, Department of Public Works, 542 North prospective proposers are encouraged to call in or attend in person. ltems
Marine Corps Drive, Tamuning, Guam 96913. Submission of sealed Proposals will remain at discussed in the Pre-Proposal conference/teleconference will be made part of
the Department of Public Works. the contract documents.

3. Dates are subject to change. In the event of date changes, notifications will be provided by

Addenda. /s/ Vlincent P. Arriola, Director @”‘; g GT

i ublic works
DepurtmeITI Of PUblI( Works RIFATTAMENTON CHE'CHO PUPBLEKO mm&m

4. The Request for Proposal (RFP) can be downloaded at:
www.guamtransportationprogram.com/contract-opportunities/request-for-proposal

This ad was paid by the Department of Public Works Federal-Aid Highway Program through funds received from the Federal Highway Administration (FHWA). Visit www.guamtransportationprogram.com to download this ad.




